NEWSLETTER - MAY 2001

Back to news

SECOND TERM FEES

Thank you to all families that have paid their second term fees promptly. Unfortunately there are still some that haven't. Please make every opportunity to pay this term as soon as possible or contact your Duty Mum to arrange a weekly payment. Thank You.

TEACHERS' REPORT

A big thankyou to all concerned with Camp Wilkin 2001. Im'm very grateful to all parents that took the time to come and see what extremely talented girls we have at our club. Well done Mums & Dads. The Tinies Viewing day went extremely well. Cheryl and Sharon together with their helpers Abbey and Lauren are very pleased with the girls' performances so far. They have completed Exercised and Folk Dance. Rods are nearly finished. Song and Action is underway with costumes being discussed and some have already been started. Well done girls. Keep up the good work.

Sub-Juniors are working very hard. They have 14 girls definite. 2 more came for a look last week. We hope they enjoyed their day and will commence next week to make up our team (fingers crossed)).

PLEASE NOTE NEW FINISHING TIME FOR JUNIORS IS 7.30pm starting as of 30 May 2001.

Juniors and Intermediates are progressing beautifully and their Viewing Nights are:-

JUNIORS: Wendesday 23 May 6.00pm - 7.30pm INTERMEDIATES: 24 May 6.30 - 7.30pm

Seniors are delighted to announce that their 10th girl has joined them. Their viewing night is Wednesday 23rd May 9.00pm - 10.00pm.

Maree: 5255 4471

Donna: 5241 6143

Rhonda: 5243 1461

Kerry: 5261 3375

Cheryl: 5229 2444

CAMP WILKIN 2001

Thank you for working so hard this year girls at Camp Wilkin. I'm sure you all had a ball and would agree that the weekend was a complete success. This would not have been so if we did not have a lovely group of mothers who give up their time lovingly to support the teachers and the girls. Thank you Mums for another outstanding show of companionship. Another big thankyou to all teachers involved for their dedication towards our hard working girls. We are really very lucky to be amongst such enthusiastic people.

COMMITTEE ANNOUNCEMENT

Donna Argent has been appointed the new Co-Principal of Geelong Calisthenics College. This role she will share with the current Principal, Maree. Donna has worked in this capacity now for the last couple of years so it was decided to

honour her with the title of Co-Principal. Congratulations Donna and we wish you many years of success and gratification in the years ahead..

DRESS REHEARSAL TIMES AT GEELONG GRAMMAR SCHOOL

See the Diary of Events for full date/time details of dress rehearsal times on 14th and 15th of July

CONGRATULATIONS - CONGRATULATIONS - CONGRATULATIONS

A very big Hip Hip Hooray to Kristiarne Anthony for being selected to compete in the Senior Graceful Girl Competitions at Royal South Street on the 26th October, 2001. Geelong Calisthenics is very proud of your achievements Kristiarne and wish you every success in the future.

Well Done!

Love from the Teachers, Committee, Girls and Families of Geelong Calisthenics

WHITE POLO SHIRTS

All girls are required to wear a white Polo Shirt to Competitions. If you would like to get the Club Logo Screen-printed onto it, would you please bring it, **with your name on it**, to your Duty Mum as soon as possible. The cost of screen-printing will be \$2.50 on each item.

CLUB TRACKSUITS

Due to unavailability of fabric for tracksuits, Maree is unable to mkae Club Tracksuits this year. She is very sorry for the girls that have ordered Tracksuits but would like to ask if anybody would be interested in sewing these tracksuits or knows of anybody that makes clothes as a business that would be interested in making a few extra dollars. Material will be discussed further when someone is found. Please tell your duty mum if you are interested.

Because of the shortage of tracksuits could you please bring any part of your tracksuit that you may have grown out of. This can be sold or passed on to someone smaller that is seeking to buy one.

NOBLE STREET HALL HIRE

Cheryl Bernard (5272 1572) is to be contacted for the booking of the hall for any occassions

LOST PROPERTY

Please check lost property box, as everything will be thrown out after 1 June 2001 (No exceptions)

BLACK STOCKINGS NEEDED

Please bring any old black stockings (washed please) into class ASAP. The Tinies need them to plait together for their haripiece for the Chinese Folk Dance

COMPETITION NEWS

We can advise that the Barwon Competition for Seniors and Inters only are to be held at the Geelong Performing Arts Centre on Saturday 11 August 2001. Seniors in the morning and Inters in the afternoon and night.

This year's competition dates for the rest of the comp's have still not been sent to us. We expect them sometime next month.

Once the dates have been announced please make sure you have made **transport arrangements** and sometimes **accommodation arrangements** well in advance (not the day before)

For health reasons all girls must have their own:

Base make-up (Max Factor Pan Stick 109 Medium Moyen) Eyelasher & Glue ("D") - Juniors, Inters and Seniors only Lipstick (Indian Red, Scarlet Red or anything similar)

If is in your child's best interess that they each have their own supply. They last for years, but if only a few have purchased these item then they feel obliged to share them which makes it very expensive for them. Please organise this early to avoid the rush before competitions. Before arrival to competitions please make sure that your base make-up and eyelashes are on your face. Do not arrive and ask someone else to put them on for you. Practice at hime a few times. The rest of the make-up will be supplied by the club and will be applied at the competition.

GEELONG CALISTHENICS WEBSITE

If you would like to put anything of Calisthenics interest on our Web page please contact Rhonda Brebner (5243 1461) and she will be more than happy to put this on for you. Example: Any personal photos taken at Competitions or Displays. Make sure they are not professional photos, as we must not break the copyright law.

WEB SITE. www.lawindex.net/gcc/

Get surfing and keep up with the goss.

IMPORTANT DIARY DATES

DRESS REHEARSAL: 14th and 15th July 2001 (Geelong Grammar). Click here for full details

BARWON COMP'S (inters and seniors): 11 August 2001 (GPAC)

CONCERT (G.P.A.C.): 11th November, 2001 (Sunday)

NEXT GENERAL MEETING: 21 June 2001 (Thursday) at 7.30 pm